
Terrington and Wiganthorpe with Ganthorpe Parish Council 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 

Monday May 14th 2018 

 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr. Wainwright, Cllr Blunt and Mr & 

Mrs Woodhead 

 

The Chairman welcomed Cllr Goodrick and 6 members of the public. 

 

Minutes of the meeting on May 8th 2017 

It was proposed by Cllr Taylor and seconded by Cllr Watson that the minutes of the 

meeting were agreed and signed – all in favour 

 

Matters Arising 

There were no matters arising. 

 

Treasurer’s Report  

Due to the absence of The Treasurer, Cllr Blunt, Cllr Winning gave a comprehensive 

report on the finances of the Council.  

The income for the year was £7168.71 including £2205.76 for the defibrillator and 

expenditure £7305.31 including £2763.60 for the defibrillator.  The total carried 

forward to 2018/19 is £4933.42 It was proposed by Cllr Taylor and seconded by  

Cllr Watson that these accounts should be accepted subject to Audit - all in favour 

 

Chairman’s Report 

The Chairman thanked Cllr Goodrick and Cllr Wainwright for attending our meetings 

and keeping us informed of their respective Councils' issues.   He also thanked       

Cllr Blunt for his excellent management of the accounts and the Clerk for her work.  

He expressed his gratitude to the Parish Councillors for their help and to the members 

of the public who have carried out work to assist the Parish Council particularly with 

litter picking. The Chairman also thanked the members of the public for their 

generous donations towards the cost of the defibrillator and particularly Nel Cousins 

for organising the plant sale.  He also wished to thank Mark Wigham for his valuable 

assistance to the Parish Council. 

  

Clerks Report 

The Clerk then gave her report of work done during the year and expressed her thanks 

to the Chairman and all members of the Parish Council for their assistance during the 

year.  

 

Burial Board Clerk’s Report 

The receipts for 2017/18 amounted to £950 There was little else to report with the 

exception that the situation with the badgers seems to have improved – many thanks 

to Derek Holah. 

 

 

Exchange of Information 

No exchange of information. 

 


